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38th Session of the Universal Periodic Review
Review of Somalia – 05 May 2021   

Statement by the Democratic Socialist Republic of Sri Lanka

Madam President, 

Sri Lanka extends a warm welcome to the delegation of Somalia and appreciates the presentation made. 
We commend Somalia’s genuine commitment to protecting and promoting human rights in the face of numerous national challenges. 
We welcome the significant steps taken towards promoting democracy, formulating a new Constitution, establishment of a national human rights institution, and ratification of key international conventions including the International Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities and UNESCO conventions on cultural heritage.
As a country that long suffered the scourge of terrorism, Sri Lanka identifies with the many challenges faced by Somalia pursuant to the two decade long conflict and the ongoing fight against terrorism. We call upon the international community to recognize these challenges and engage constructively with and assist Somalia in advancing its national priorities.
While recognizing the commendable progress already achieved, Sri Lanka recommends that Somalia:
1. Steps up measures towards economic recovery and empowerment including through the Resilience and Recovery Framework and the National Social Protection Policy;
2. Continues with efforts at Constitutional reform in line with national priorities; and
3. Further promotes access to justice through the implementation of the National Legal Aid Policy and practical initiatives such as mobile courts.

We wish the friendly nation of Somalia success in its UPR engagement. 

